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Chairman Coley, Vice Chair Uecker, Ranking Minority Member Schiavoni and members of the Government Oversight and Reform Committee, my name is Gary Witt, legislative coordinator for Ohioans for Concealed Carry.  Thank you for giving me the opportunity to present opponent testimony on the current Substitute House Bill 142

House Bill 142 was written to eliminate the requirement of notification.  This was a good bill.  Substitute HB 142 was written to modify that requirement.  It has turned a good bill into a bad bill.  Substitute HB 142 does not eliminate notification, it just moves the timeline and it has no regard for officer safety.
For years the gun rights community has heard that prompt notification is for officer safety.  In fact, it is more than hearsay.  Regarding penalties for failure to notify, on February 13  this year the Ohio State Highway Patrol testified in opposition to House Bill 228.  During that testimony the OSP representative told the committee that Prompt notification to the law enforcement officer is vitally important to ensure the safety of both the permit holder and the officer.  On May 23 this year testimony was given before the House Federalism and Interstate Relations Committee on HB 142  by the Fraternal Order of Police of Ohio.  In this testimony the FOP representative stated that The FOP strongly opposes House Bill 142 on the grounds that it threatens officer safety.    

After testimony by the FOP on May 23 this year, House Bill 142 changed to Substitute House Bill 142, the bill that is before you today.  This changed “promptly notify” to notify when law enforcement asks for a driver license or state ID card.  ‘
  
Recently I was involved in a non-injury traffic accident.  When the officer arrived and approached me he did not ask for my driver license right away.  Under the current language of Substitute House Bill 142, had I been armed at the time (I wasn't due to the restriction placed on me by the organization I was driving for) he would have had no idea that I was armed until he asked for my driver license.  How could the notification in the substitute bill have improved officer safety when it potentially leaves a gap in time between contact and the requirement to notify?  Where is the concern for officer safety?  

Notification doesn’t only apply to traffic stops.  It applies any time law enforcement approaches an individual who has a concealed handgun license and is armed.  

There are numerous situations where law enforcement interact with citizens.  People call law enforcement if their car has been stolen, if the home has ben burglarized, if they’ve been robbed and any number of other situations. When officers arrive at these types of situations, do they immediately ask for a driver’s license?  If Substitute House Bill 142 passes into law and an armed CHL holder goes home one day and finds his home has been burglarized, he calls the police.  They respond and the citizen interacts with them regarding the burglary.  Somewhere along the line they may ask for the citizen’s driver license.  Under Substitute House Bill 142 only then would he or she be required to notify.  Where is the concern for officer safety?
This is the hypocrisy of notification for officer safety in Ohio.  

Substitute House Bill 142 in its current form is totally unacceptable to Ohioans for Concealed Carry.  OFCC fully supports the original language and we respectfully request that the current language be removed and the original language of HB 142, as introduced, be adopted and passed.  
 
Thank you for your time and attention, I will attempt to answer any of your questions.






